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MASS TIMES: 
Saturday Vigil Mass                        5pm 
Sunday                           7:30, 9 & 11am  
Weekday and Saturday                    8am 
Rosary                                        7:30am 

EXPOSITION AND BENEDICTION: 
Saturday      3:30-4:45pm 

Friday                              after 8am Mass 

CONFESSIONS: 
Saturday                             3:30-4:45pm 

Sunday                              8:30-9:40am*  

Monday through Friday     7:30-7:50am 

If only one priest is available, 

confessions will end 10 minutes before 

Mass begins.  

PARISH OFFICE HOURS: 
M,W,Th                          8:30am-4:30pm 

Tuesday                                1pm-4:30pm 

Friday                      8:30am-noon 

5925 West Lake Street 
Saint Louis Park, MN 55416 

www.hfamn.org | 952.925.9193 

Donate to Holy Family 
If you are a visitor to our parish (or not yet signed up for 
online giving), you can make donations by visiting our 
website or scanning the code on the right. You may also 
place donations in the basket passed by ushers at Mass.  

Special Collection: Care Fund 
Our Care Fund helps to meet the emergency needs of our parishioners 
and those in the wider community  

Sunday Hospitality 
Following Sunday Masses, all are invited to enjoy donuts and 
fellowship in Fr. Moorman Hall. If you are able, please help to serve, 
set up, or clean up!  

HFYA Sunday Brunch 
After 9am Mass, young adults are invited to gather in the Nazareth 
House behind the church for brunch and a Gospel discussion. 

Aquinas Library Open 
Following 9am and 11am Sunday Mass, stop by the Aquinas Library at 
Holy Family Academy to check out a book! 

SUPPORT HOLY FAMILY PARISH 
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TODAY AT HOLY FAMILY 

August 24th, 2025 
Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time 

https://hfcmn.org/
https://hfamn.org/
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Stay up-to-date on communications 
from Holy Family Church and 
Academy by following us on social 
media, signing up for Flocknote, and 
keeping an eye on our websites. 
Scan the QR codes below to learn 
more. Have questions? Email 
maria.brounstein@hfcmn.org. 

STAY CONNECTED 

BAPTISM 
Most baptisms are scheduled following 
the 11am Mass on Sunday or the 8 am 
Mass on Saturday after parent 
preparation. Please contact 
staff@hfcmn.org to learn more. 

PARISH OFFICE  

MATRIMONY 
Interested in having your wedding at 
Holy Family parish? Weddings of 
parishioners should be scheduled at least 
six months in advance for proper 
spiritual preparation. Contact 
staff@hfcmn.org for more information. 

OTHER SACRAMENTS 
For information on reconciliation and 
first Holy Communion for children, 
please contact Linda Wandrei: 
Linda.Wandrei@hfcmn.org. For 
information about Confirmation, email 
Jonathan@hfcmn.org. 

FUNDAMENTALS OF CATHOLICISM: 
OCIA 
Interested in entering the Catholic 
Church or learning more about the faith? 
Email frm@hfcmn.org. 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Contact the parish office as soon as 
possible if you or a loved one is in need 
of Anointing of the Sick or Last Rites. 

Cover Art: “Sant'Agostino e santa 

Monica” by Luca Giordano via 

Wikimedia Commons 

WEEKDAY SACRED MUSIC & FRIDAY DEVOTIONS 

Progressive Solemnity 
There have been several different practices for weekday Masses over 
the past twenty years at Holy Family, especially in regards to how 
much sacred music accompanies Holy Mass. I would like to make 
some slight changes to how we celebrate Masses during the 
weekdays, as well as, our Friday devotions. 

The phrase progressive solemnity means that we add more solemnity 
when we celebrate a feast or holy day. I realize that there is an old 
saying: “to sing is to pray twice,” but that does not mean that we need 
to make every prayer into a song. Going forward we will make a 
greater distinction between feast days and weekdays that are not 
feasts; the latter are referred to in the Church as feria or ferial days. 
This will result in many weekday Masses, even during the school 
year, where we do not sing.  

Wednesday HFA & HFHE Masses during the school year will always 
be accompanied by sacred music. We will add sacred music and more 
solemnity on feasts and solemnities throughout the liturgical year. For 
example, in September, we have two feasts: The Nativity of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary (Monday, Sept. 8) and the Feast of Sts. Michael, 
Raphael, and Gabriel (Monday, Sept. 29). In addition to these feasts, 
all the Wednesdays in September will have music as usual.  

First Friday Devotions 
Jesus revealed to St. Margaret Mary Alacoque His desire for First 
Friday devotions. I would like to place an emphasis on having a short 
time of public Adoration every First Friday. In order to expose our 
students in particular and the parish as a whole to more beautiful and 
varied devotions, I will be instituting the addition of the Litany of the 
Sacred Heart of Jesus and other special litanies that are appropriate to 
the particular month. However, there will not be Exposition and 
Benediction on the other Fridays of the month following the 8am 
Mass. We will continue the tradition of reciting the Divine Mercy 
Chaplet on First Fridays—we will no longer sing the Divine Mercy 
Chaplet. In my humble opinion, it is more common to recite the 
Chaplet and I would like to prepare our young people for the most 
common way the prayer is done (we will still sing the Chaplet 
publicly on Divine Mercy Sunday).  

So, on the First Friday of September, we will expose the Blessed 
Sacrament and the clergy will lead the Divine Mercy Chaplet 
followed by the Litany of the Sacred Heart of Jesus and ending with 
Benediction. In October, a month in which we honor the Blessed 
Virgin Mary, we will recite the Litany of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
instead of the Litany of the Sacred Heart of Jesus. In November, we 
will recite the Litany of the Saints. In March, because of the Feast of 
St. Joseph, we will recite the Litany of St. Joseph. In May, we will 
again recite the Litany of the Blessed Virgin Mary. During the 
intermittent months we will revert to the Litany of the Sacred Heart of 
Jesus.  

I look forward to marking the First Fridays of the liturgical year in 
this special way with each of you! 

Sincerely Yours in Christ, 
Fr. Mark Moriarty 
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Get ready for a weekend of community, faith, and fun in support of 
Holy Family parish on September 6-7, 2025! Our annual Fall 
Festival features food, carnival games, bingo, a silent auction, cash 
raffle, used book sale and more—we can’t wait to see you there!  

Volunteer 
Help is needed in order to keep all areas of the festival open! 
Please sign up to serve before, during, or after the festival : 
https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/70A094FAAA622A0FB6-57685541-2025#/. 

Wristband Bundles 
Advanced Purchase Wristband Bundles are available for sale now. 
Presale bundles include a wristband and 5x $1 tickets for $20. 
Wristbands grant unlimited access to inflatables, petting zoo, pony 
rides, and kiddie train. (Wristbands available for sale at the festival 
for $20). Visit the webpage to learn more! 

Cash Raffle 
Return your raffle ticket bundles to the church office– the first 50 
people to return their tickets get a festival drink voucher. The 
parishioner who sells the most tickets wins $50. Questions? Contact 
Elizabeth.Hessian@hfamn.org.  

Corn Hole Tournament 
Registration is open for our Corn Hole Tournament! Sixteen team 
slots are available and the Tournament prize is $50. Sign up today! 

Bake-Off 
Calling all bakers! Registration is now open for our first ever Fall 
Festival Bake-Off. The theme ingredients are Oreo, peanut butter, 
and/or banana. There will be a $5 entry fee and entries will be judged 
on taste, presentation, originality, and adherence to theme. All entries 
are due by noon on Saturday, September 6th. Learn more on the 
festival webpage! 

Item Donations 
We are accepting donations for our Auction baskets until Friday, 
August 29th. Items that sell particularly well include tickets to events 
and alcohol. All items should be new with the exception of religious 
art in good condition. In addition, start gathering pre-loved books to 
donate to this year’s Used Book Sale. Bring your donations to the 
church office during regular office hours!  

Sponsorships 
Are you or your business able to help sponsor this year's festival? 
Sponsors are eligible for advertisement through our printed materials 
as well as with signage at the festival. Learn more by 
contacting cfquarnstrom@gmail.com. 

To learn more about this year’s festival, visit https://
hfcmn.org/fall-festival. 

FALL FESTIVAL 2025 

Labor Day | September 1 
Labor Day is Monday, Sept. 1. The 
church and school offices will be 
closed all day and daily Mass will be 
at 9am. 

Belloc Book Club | Thursdays 
in September 
Parishioners are invited to 
join Fr. Moriarty in a book 
club studying Hilaire 
Belloc's "How the 
Reformation Happened" 
Thursdays in September. The book 
club will meet in Fr. Moorman Hall 
for two identical sessions each 
Thursday: 6:30-7:30am and 5-6pm. 
To learn more and register, visit 
https://hfcmn.org/book-club. 

HERE AT HOLY FAMILY 

ALTAR & ROSARY SOCIETY 

First Friday Social | September 5 
All women of the parish are invited 
to come to the 8:00 Mass, Friday 
September 5th. Following Mass we 
will honor the Sacred Heart of Jesus 
by reciting the divine mercy chaplet. 
Afterwards join us in Fr. Moorman 
Hall, until 10:30,  for a social with 
treats and coffee. This is open to all 
women of the parish. Please, only 
babes in mom’s arms and ladies 
mature enough to have conversation 
at tables with older women. Sacred 
Heart of Jesus, have mercy on us!  

Fall Dinner & Meeting | Sept. 16 
All women of the parish are invited 
to attend the Altar and Rosary dinner 
meeting on Tuesday, September 16th, 
6:30-8:30. We will start with a rosary 
in the church at 6:30pm, followed by 
a dinner and a meeting in Father 
Moorman Hall. Stay tuned for an 
RSVP link! This event is free and 
open to all the women of the parish. 
Free-will offering for the dinner will 
be accepted that evening. Also, we 
need five women to help with set-up 
and serving a catered dinner. Please 
reach out to Linda Wandrei at 
boysnlinda@msn.com or 952-240-
3732 if you are able to help.  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A094FAAA622A0FB6-57685541-2025#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A094FAAA622A0FB6-57685541-2025#/
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Come and adore 
Christ in Holy 
Family’s perpetual 
adoration chapel! 
Entrance to the chapel 
is on the west side of 
the sanctuary end of 
the Church.    

We need Adorers!  
Go online to  
www.hfcmn.org/

eucharistic-adoration to sign up to 
be a substitute or to take one of the 
hours listed below. 
Contact Mike Zwack 
with questions: 
612.710.5007 
 
Tuesdays: noon-1pm 
Thursdays: midnight-1am 
Fridays: 1-2am 
Saturdays: 9-10am, 10-11am,  
11pm-midnight  

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

The Archdiocese of Saint Paul and 

Minneapolis has produced a book to 

celebrate the 175th anniversary of 

the Archdiocese. “In Everything, 

Give Thanks,” is a 500+ page book 

with a history of the archdiocese and 

fascinating pictures of each parish, 

along with each parish’s history. 

Continuing this weekend, a limited 

number of these beautiful books will 

be available for a suggested donation 

of $30 in 

Fr. 

Moorman 

Hall after 

Sunday 

Masses. 

Donations 

can be 

made by 

cash or 

online.  

CELEBRATING 175 YEARS OF 

ARCHDIOCESAN HISTORY FIAT Young Mothers’ Group 
FIAT (Faith In Action Together) is a group for mothers and expecting 
mothers, with at least one child in fifth grade or younger, who 
want to grow closer to Christ and to each other in 
friendship.  Women who are pregnant are welcome and highly 
encouraged to join.  The group meets September-May, once per 
month in the lower level of the church with an engaging speaker 
presentation, and once per month in small groups at other locations.  This 
year's cost is $50 or sign up before August 21 and receive a $10 
discount.  Scholarships are available. Contact Melissa Norton with questions 
at melissa@nortoncrew.com. To learn more and register go to 
www.hfcmn.org/fiat today!  

Holy Family Home Educators 
Holy Family Home Educators (HFHE) is a network of support for 
Pre-K to Grade 12 homeschooling families of the Archdiocese of 
St. Paul/Minneapolis, based out of Holy Family Catholic 
Church. HFHE members and parents plan educational, social, and 
charitable activities for their students. Registration is open 
now.  Early Bird Pricing ends Sept. 1. Have questions? 
Email HolyFamilyHomeEducators+owner@groups.io or visit https://
hfcmn.org/hfhe. 

Religious Education & First Sacraments Prep 
Registration for religious education and sacramental prep at Holy 
Family for grades 1-8 is now open. To learn more, visit  
https://hfcmn.org/religious-ed. 

REGISTER FOR THE MINISTRY YEAR 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION TEACHERS NEEDED 

Faithful witnesses needed to share their love of the faith; no 
experience necessary. Curriculum is from the Spirit of Truth series by 
Sophia Press, which is immersed in the True, the Good, and the 
Beautiful of our Catholic faith. Instruction manual is user-friendly and 
minimizes prep time for each hour-long Wednesday evening lesson 
(Sept. 24th-May 6th). Catechist training will be provided on 
Wedneday, Sept. 17th, 7-8pm, to fully inform teachers of expectations 
and to conduct an overview of the material. For more information or 
to express your interest, contact Linda Wandrei at 
Linda.Wandrei@hfcmn.org or 952.929.0113. 

http://www.hfcmn.org/eucharistic-adoration
http://www.hfcmn.org/eucharistic-adoration


Don Batteen 

Joan Zilka 

Irene Ohrbom 
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Southwest Options for Women Wine & Charcuterie Night | 
September 11 
Southwest Options for Women is launching a Capital Campaign Fund to 
support their expansion into a  beautiful new space that will triple the 
number of women served. Save the date for a wine and charcuterie 
evening at the home of board member Jen Bullard to learn about 
SWOW’s vision for the future and how you can make a difference. Stay 
tuned for more information and to RSVP! 

Women’s Day Retreat | October 11, 9am-4pm 
Women are invited to learn about the four female Doctors of 
the Church at this day retreat located at St. Patrick’s in Edina. 
The retreat day will include Mass, a light breakfast, a social 
hour, vendors, a catered lunch, and talks from Catholic 
speakers Angela Jendro, Anne Carraux, Kelley Yanta, and Dr. 
Pamela Patnode. To learn more and to register, visit  
https://www.stpatrick-edina.org/womensretreat. 

AROUND THE ARCHDIOCESE 

Sat. Aug. 23, 8:00am………………..……….…..HFA Faculty & Staff 
Sat. Aug. 23, 5:00pm……………………………………..Keith Holley 
Sun. Aug. 24, 7:30am………………………....Duane † & Lee Crosby 
Sun. Aug. 24, 9:00am……………………………………....The Parish 
Sun. Aug. 24, 11:00am………………………...Norma A. Brunsman † 
Mon. Aug. 25, 8:00am………………………..……...Bill Donlon Jr. † 
Tues. Aug. 26, 8:00am………………………………….Wood Quiring 
Wed. Aug. 27, 8:00am……………………….………….Patti Doran † 
Thurs. Aug. 28, 8:00am……………………………….Martha Lewis † 
Fri. Aug. 29, 8:00am……………………………….The Doran Family 
Sat. Aug. 30, 8:00am………………...The Success of our Fall Festival 
Sat. Aug. 30, 5:00pm………………...……………….Michelle Lanz † 
Sun. Aug. 31, 7:30am………………………………….….Sue Murphy 
Sun. Aug. 31, 9:00am………………………..………….Anton Miksch 
Sun. Aug. 31, 11:00am…………………………………….The Parish 

. 

To request prayer for yourself or a loved one, please visit  
hfcmn.org/prayer-requests. 

STEWARDSHIP NOTE: 
Even when the special collection goes 
to another organization, please fill out 
all checks to “Holy Family Catholic 
Church” with the name of the special 
collection on the memo line; the 
church then is able to write one check 
to the organization.  

Next Week’s Special Collection: 
Care Fund 

CONTRIBUTION NUMBERS 

If you suspect abuse or if a person is 
in imminent danger, always call 911 
first. To report abuse to the 
archdiocese, visit: https://
www.archspm.org/. 

REPORT ABUSE 

High school aged youth are invited to gather for youth group on 
Wednesdays. The evening officially starts at 6:30pm with pizza for 
dinner, but come as early as 3:45 to hang out, play games, and eat 
snacks. Bring a friend! Visit https://hfcmn.org/high-school-youth-
ministry for dates. 

YOUTH GROUP 

Jessica Smith & Matthew 
Scattergood 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

MASS INTENTIONS 

Week of August 3-10 
Envelope (Electronic and Paper): 
$29,009.00 
Plate Collection: $957.75 
Care Fund: $984.05 

WEDDING BANNS 

YOUNG ADULTS 

HFYA Open Mic Night | Sept. 16,  
Young Adults are invited 
to our Open Mic Night at 
the Nazareth House. Come 
perform your talent or 
support the talent 
performing! You can play music, 
recite poetry, perform a dance, recite 
a part of your novel, perform 
comedy, present on a topic you are 
passionate about, do karaoke, etc.! 
To learn more, visit https://
www.signupgenius.com/
go/10C0F4AADAF2DA5FEC61-
57800272-open#/. 

https://hfcmn.org/high-school-youth-ministry
https://hfcmn.org/high-school-youth-ministry

